COASTAL QUILTERS GUILD
BOARD MEETING

June 18, 2009
The June Board Meeting of the Coastal Quilters Guild was held at Maravilla in Goleta.  President Darilyn Kisch called the meeting to order at 6:50 PM.  
Attending:  Kathryn Draine, Cathe Hedrick, Naomi Hicks, Edalee Keehn, Darilyn Kisch, Barbara MacCallum, Suzy Pelovsky, Chris Allen, Bonnie Barker, Ky Easton, Becky Gallup, Priscilla Jacobs, Sue Kadner, Betty Kelley, Kathy Rose, and Patty Six.
Minutes:  Barbara MacCallum moved to accept the minutes of the May Board Meeting.  Edalee Keehn seconded the motion.  Motion approved.
Treasurer’s Report:  Naomi Hicks submitted the Treasurer’s Report.    Balance in accounts per Treasurer’s Report:  Checking = $13,790.17, Money Market = $6055.56, CD (5 yr) = $11,164.86, CD (6 mo) = $11051.18.  Edalee Keehn moved to accept the Treasurer’s Report.  Suzy Pelovsky seconded the motion.  Motion approved. 

Business
· Year-end Evaluation:  Darilyn Kisch noted some highlights for the year.
· Membership:  46 new members, 283 current members, position now part of Board

· Workshops:  increased number of workshop attendees

· Budget:  Board fiscally responsible – Guild is in good shape financially

· SCCQG:  Became active participant.  

· New Members Coffee:  has brought new and old members together

· Canned food drive:  on-going community support
· New Board Titles:  Darilyn Kisch reported that the new Board Job Titles will go into effect with the 2009 – 2010 Board.  The change of the Public Relations title needs further discussion.
ACTION ITEM:  The position name for Public Relations will be decided at the July meeting.
· 1st Thursday:  Darilyn Kisch reported.  The satellite group ‘Sew It Alls’ will hostess the event at Grant House.  The Opportunity Quilt will also be on display and tickets available for sale.
· Historian:  Darilyn Kisch reported.  No one has volunteered to fill this position.  Betty Kelley volunteered to take over the position.
ACTION ITEM:  Betty Kelley to follow up with Carol Boyce and Doris Gilman.

· Annual Picnic:  Darilyn reported that the theme of the picnic will be ‘Hats Off to New Members’.  The picnic begins at 5:30.  The ‘Sew It Alls’ will hostess the event and asked that everyone wear a hat.
· Communications - website:  Darilyn reported that the Guild website has been updated with information about the Board.  The area is password protected.
· Communications - newsletter:  Darilyn reported that the newsletter needs more ‘stuff’.  Kathy Rose volunteered to write articles for anyone that has something of interest to the Guild.
· Budget:  Darilyn.  Budget discussions will begin at the July meeting for FY 2009-2010.
· Door Prizes:  Sue Kadner reported.  Donations for FY 2008-2009 were received from 31 out-of-area vendors and 7 local vendors with an approximate retail value of $4600.  Ticket sales for the year brought in $2464.
Naomi Hicks moved to adjourn.  Barbara MacCallum seconded the motion.  Motion approved.
Meeting adjourned at 8:05 PM.
Respectfully submitted,
Kathryn J. Draine
Recording Secretary
